
  

 
  
 
 

 
 

STELLENBOSCH 
UNITED CHURCH 

8 Van Riebeek Street, Stellenbosch 

Tel: 021-887 0495 

Fax: 0866171349 

 

www.stellunited.org.za 

 

 PRAYER LIST 

Stan Ridge, Delice Thompson, Janet Pluck and family, Kathy 

Schultz, (Bernard Nicholls’ mom) Joy Blok, Jan and Claire 

De Munck and their family, especially Leah, John and 

Heather Harrison, Thea Boucher, Estelle Reynolds, Elise 

Boyes, Helene Thompson, Jane Plantinga’s brother, Peter,  

Eleanor Bergins, Marthe Bergins, Louis Williams, Norma and 

Cindy Stevenson, Mazz De Villiers. 

BIRTHDAYS  

24 Kevin Arnold, Claire Conchar, Tanner Robinson; 25 Gert-

Jan van Rooyen, Khulselwa Ngonyama; 26 Karin Burns, 

Hanre Streicher, Piet Grobler; 27 Wilhelmina Oktober, 

Pienaar van Niekerk, Lungiswa Mxesiba, Michelle Schultz; 

28 Lizl Hobson, Derek Stewart, Suzanne Opperman-Kemp, 

Nomakaziwe Snowball, William Leslie, Elise Wium, Ame 

Engelbrecht; 29 Deon Wolfswinkel, Nokuthula Mbambalala; 

30 Lynette Albertyn, Jeanne Human, Stephne Jackson, 

Marieta Woudstra. 

 
Weekly Readings:  

Mon Psalm 133: 

 

Genesis 48: 8-22 Hebrews. 11: 23-

29 

Tues Psalm 133 Genesis49:29-

50:14 

Romans 14:13-

15:2 

Wed Psalm 133: Genesis 50:22-

26 

Mark 11: 20-25 

Thurs Psalm 145:1-

8 

Nahum 1:1, 14-

2:2 

2 Cor. 13: 1-4 

Fri Psalm 145:1-

8 

Nahum 2:3-13 2 Cor. 13: 5-10 

Sat Psalm 145:1-

8 

Zephaniah 

2:13-15 

Matt. 19:23-30 

Sun Jonah 3:10—

4:11 

Psalm 145:1-8 Philippians 

1:21-30 Matt. 

20:1-16 

 
 
 

United Church – Bank Details 
Standard Bank – Acc No: 072269901 

Branch Code – 05 06 10 

VISISON STATEMENT OF THE 

STELLENBOSCH UNITED CHURCH 

Stellenbosch United Church is a 

community inspired by God’s love to explore 

our journeys of faith together. We listen for 

the Word of God in the Scriptures and we 

seek to: 

 Be an inclusive place of belonging and nurture 

 Be a responsive community, where every member 

is actively involved in the life and witness of our 

church 

 Live out our faith to bring hope within and beyond 

our congregation 

 

Doxology 

May the peace of God our heavn’ly Father 

and the grace of Christ the risen Son 

and the fellowship of God the Spirit 

keep our hearts and minds within love 

and to Him be praise for His glorious reign  

from the depths of earth to the heights of heaven. 

we declare the Name of the Lamb once slain 

Christ eternal 

The King of kings. 

 

 We invite all visitors to introduce themselves to 

the Elders on duty, to sign the Visitor’s Book as 

you leave the church, and to join us for a cup 

of tea or coffee after the service.  

Thank you to Gill Myburgh for the beautiful 

flowers.  

A crèche is available for young children during the 

Morning Service. Please contact Ronel Retief 

0828740871 for more information. Leanne Seeliger is 

on duty this morning. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

24 September 2017 
 

Morning Service: 09:30 
Evening Service: 19:00 

                              Minister: Tony Robinson 0824558281 

   Organist: Estelle Reynolds 

                             Youth Assistant: Andrew Snyders 

        Secretary:  Audrey Falconer 

   (Office hours: 08:15-13.15) 

 



 

 

          

               

Almighty God, 

who by the words of your 

prophets in every age 

have sought to renew and  

reform your people; 

open our ears 

to hear your words, 

that we, 

being truly renewed 

and reformed 

may joyfully live and 

proclaim your 

gospel 

in our day; 

through Jesus Christ  

our Lord 

 

Amen. 

 

 
Sitting in church the other day, I was struck by our 
often repeated tendency to preach to the 
converted. Most of us go to church to find spiritual 
upliftment and fellowship, as well as a message 
that helps us interpret the Bible and how it should 
affect our lives. Often the message will be a 
reminder of how we need to live as Christians, but I 
cannot help but wonder if the delivery of these 
messages sometimes comes across as stern and 
reprimanding, as opposed to supporting. 
 
With this thought at the top of my mind, I was 
reminded of an issue we face in the change 
management world where I earn my living. We 
regularly remind the executives we work with that 
when they set off on an ambitious project, they 
must be careful not to define success too narrowly 
as the perfect delivery of the end state. What this 
does is to create a negative environment, where 
even milestone success feels like a failure, and 
early wins and changes for the good is not 
recognized or celebrated. And more importantly, 
the constant reference to the non-delivery of the 
final outcome means those who are working hard to 
deliver it stop enjoying the journey and lose their 
motivation. 
 
As committed, church going Christians, we can 
potentially fall in the same trap. We can focus too 
much on what it means to be perfect, and as 
humans, it will always be easy to highlight our 
failings, against the high standards of the Bible. 
This means that even at our best, we can be made 
to feel inadequate. 
 
Our faith is a journey, and while there will always 
be room for improvement, we must not forget to 
celebrate how far we have come, and the positive 
change that our commitment to our faith has made, 
and will continue to make in our lives. And to enjoy 
the ride.  
 
Monte. 

 

 

Notices 

 
Join together for prayer in the church every Tuesday 

morning @ 10am. The office will be closed during this time. 

 

 Bible Study held in the meeting room on Wednesday’s from 

10-11.30am.  All welcome. 

 

Do you have family or friends visiting in December? 

Accommodation of a home with 2 beds/ 2 baths in a secure 

village for 50yrs and over is available to rent. Contact Liena 

0832660527 

 

The very popular annual quiz and potjie evening at the 

Table restaurant at the De Meyer wine farm will be on the 

evening of the 27th October. Should you wish to book in 

advance, as space is restricted to 48 persons in teams of 6, 

please contact Audrey at the church office. 

 

The annual SUC Golf day will be at the Devonvale Golf Club 

on Thursday 16th November with dinner and prize giving 

thereafter at the Towerbosch restaurant. Contact Brian 

0825223495  

 
Books: An all-time High! Total sold from January 

R11060.00 Wonderful, almost brand new books on the 

table. Come and select. Thank you to the people donating 

fabulous books and to the faithful who keep on buying. 

 

Don’t forget the ‘Love to Give’ project and the baby and 

children’s clothes for Louise to take to the hospital.  

 

If you could make a meal or two for our freezer, we would 

really appreciate this. All meals have been handed out to 

those in need. Thank you. 

 

Please collect a small bottle from the table in the porch and 

fill it with those small coins. Every little bit helps and at the 

end of the year we will give the proceeds to a charity in 

Stellenbosch. Total collected R1425.00. 

 

Can anyone donate an old cell phone (smart phone) to a 

schoolboy from a poor family, who is going on a school 

soccer tour? Communication on tour will be via what's 

app. Contact Carol at 021-8871781, 073 534 3738, 

crlchase@gmail.com 
 

 

mailto:crlchase@gmail.com

